
I  Said  It  Because  Yahweh
Prophesied It
Yahweh is the only Being who has the power to accurately
foretell events thousands of years in advance of the events
coming to pass.

 

Yahweh  told  Cain  that  his  rebellion  would  keep  him  from
growing in righteousness, and that he would eventually turn
the  world  to  fighting  continual  wars,  vengeance,  and
retaliation.

Genesis 4:5-7

5 But He did not honor Cain and his offering. And Cain was
very angry, and his countenance fell.

6 So Yahweh said to Cain: Why are you angry? Why are you
downcast?

7 If you do Righteousness, will you not be acceptable? And if
you do not do Righteousness, sin is crouching at your door.
The desire to sin is with you, but you must overcome it!

 

Verse 7: the desire to sin?

 

Sin?

I Yahchanan 3:4-12

4 Whoever commits sin, transgresses also the laws; for sin is
the transgression of the laws.
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5 And you know that He was manifested to take away our sins,
and in Him is no sin.

6 Whoever abides in Him does not sin; whoever sins, has not
seen Him, neither knows Him.

7 Little children, let no man deceive you; he who practices
righteousness is righteous, just as He is righteous.

8 He who practices sin is of the devil, for the devil has
sinned from the beginning. For this purpose the Son of Yahweh
was manifested; that He might destroy the works of the devil.

9 Whoever is begotten of Yahweh does not practice sin; for His
seed remains in him; and it is possible for him not to sin,
because he has been begotten of Yahweh.

10 In this the children of Yahweh and the children of the
devil are manifest. Whoever does not practice righteousness is
not of Yahweh, and he does not love his neighbor!

11 For this is the message that you heard from the beginning,
that we should love one another.

12 Not as Cain, who was of that evil one, and murdered his
brother. And why did he murder his brother? Because his works
were evil, and his brother’s were righteous.

 

Back to Genesis 4:6: angry, downcast—his works were evil.

 

Remember Genesis 4:7: the desire to sin must be overcome to be
acceptable to Yahweh.

 

Accepted or acceptable, how?



 

Compare:

I Yahchanan 3:7

Little children, let no man deceive you; he who practices
righteousness is righteous, just as He is righteous.

I Yahchanan 3:4

Whoever commits sin, transgresses also the Laws; for sin is
the transgression of the Laws.

 

Did you notice the word practice?

 

Salvation starts with practicing the fourth commandment.

 

The Savior said in:

Revelation 22:12-14, KJV

12 And, behold, I come quickly; and my reward [is] with me, to
give every man according as his work shall be.

13 I am Alpha and Omega, the beginning and the end, the first
and the last.

14 Blessed [are] they that do his commandments, that they may
have right to the tree of life, and may enter in through the
gates into the city.

 

The fourth commandment:

Exodus 20:2-20



2 I am Yahweh your Heavenly Father Who brought you out of the
land of Egypt, out of the house of bondage.

3 You shall have no hinder Gods (elohim) at all. They are in
opposition against Me.

4 You shall not offer yourselves to; serve or worship, any God
(el, teraph), or any form of anything in heaven above, or on
the earth beneath, or in the waters below.

5 You shall not bow down to them nor serve them; for I, Yahweh
your Father, am a Heavenly Father Who is zealous for My House.
The sexual sins of the fathers will be on the children to the
third and fourth generation of those who transgress My laws
and change them.

6 But I will show My love to thousands who love Me by keeping
My laws.

7 You shall not take the Name of Yahweh your Heavenly Father
to bring it to nothing, for Yahweh will not hold him guiltless
who brings dishonor upon or profanes His Name.

8 Remember the Sabbath day, to keep it sacred.

9 Six days you shall labor and do all your work,

10  But the seventh day is the Sabbath of Yahweh your Heavenly
Father. Therefore, in it you shall do only the work of Yahweh:
you, and your wife, and your son, and your daughter, and your
manservant, and your maidservant, and your cattle, and the
stranger who dwells within your gates.

11  For in six days Yahweh made the heavens and the earth, the
sea, and all that is in them; and ceased from this work on the
seventh day. Therefore, Yahweh blessed the Sabbath day, and
did righteous works on it.

12  Honor your father and your mother, so your days will be
long upon the land which Yahweh your Father is giving you.



13  You shall not murder.

14  You shall not commit adultery.

15  You shall not steal.

16  You shall not bear false testimony against your neighbor.

17  You shall not covet; lust after, your neighbor’s house;
you shall not covet your neighbor’s wife, nor his manservant,
nor his maidservant, nor his ox, nor his donkey, nor anything
that belongs to your neighbor.

18  And all the people saw the thunder and lightning, and
heard the shofar, and saw the mountain in smoke; and when the
people saw it, they stood at a distance and trembled.

19  Then they said to Mosheh; You speak with us, and we will
listen; but do not let Yahweh speak with us, or we will die.

20 Mosheh said to the people; Do not fear, for Yahweh has come
to test and prove you, so that the reverence for Yahweh will
be with you, so that you do not commit sin.

 

The fourth commandment:

Exodus 20:8-11

8 Remember the Sabbath day, to keep it sacred.

9 Six days you shall labor and do all your work,

10  But the seventh day is the Sabbath of Yahweh your Heavenly
Father. Therefore, in it you shall do only the work of Yahweh:
you, and your wife, and your son, and your daughter, and your
manservant, and your maidservant, and your cattle, and the
stranger who dwells within your gates.

11  For in six days Yahweh made the heavens and the earth, the



sea, and all that is in them; and ceased from this work on the
seventh day. Therefore, Yahweh  blessed the Sabbath day, and
did righteous works on it.

 

Read again from The Book of Yahweh:

Revelation 22:12-14

12 And behold, I come quickly, and My Reward is with Me, to
give every man according as his work will be.

13 I am the First and the Last, the Beginning and the End.

14 Blessed are those who keep His Laws, that they will have
right to the Tree of Life, and will enter in through the gates
into the city.

 

There are 4,199 religions in this generation. Remember the
Savior’s words in:

Mattithyah 7:17-19

17  Likewise,  every  Righteous  tree  brings  forth  Righteous
fruit; but a tree of evil brings forth fruit of iniquity.

18 A Righteous tree cannot bring forth fruit of iniquity, nor
can a tree of evil bring forth fruits of Righteousness.

19 Every tree which does not bring forth Righteous fruit is
cut down, and cast into the fire.

Romans 6:16

Do you not know that to whom you yield yourselves as servants
to obey, his servants you are whom you obey—whether of sin,
which  leads  to  death,  or  of  obedience,  which  leads  to
righteousness?



Revelation 22:14

Blessed are those who keep His Laws, that they will have right
to the Tree of Life, and will enter in through the gates into
the city.

 

So, why don’t the 4,199 religions keep the fourth commandment?

 

The answer: deception.

Revelation 12:9

And the great dragon was cast out, that old serpent, called
the devil, and Satan, who deceives the whole world. She was
cast out into the earth, and her angels were cast out with
her.

 

Yahaqob (James) 2:10-11

10 For whoever keeps the whole law, and yet offends (practices
breaking) in one commandment, he is guilty of all.

11 For He Who said: Do not commit adultery, also said: Do not
murder. Now if you do not commit adultery, yet you do murder,
you have become a transgressor of the laws.

Hebrews 10:26-27

26  For  if  we  sin  willfully  after  we  have  received  the
knowledge of the Truth, there no longer remains a sacrifice
for sins,

27 But a certain fearful expectation of judgment, and fiery
indignation which will devour the adversaries.

 



You should read those Scriptures again and again. They were
written to show you the importance of keeping away from you
the seven last plagues, which will be the end of sinners.

 

The End?

 

The End means just that…the end of sin and sinners. Yahweh
shows that the seven last or the end plagues will be the end
of sin and sinners.

 

They have about fourteen months left. The seven last plagues
are closing in on them.

 

Read:

Mattithyah 24:21-22

21 For then will be great tribulation, such as has not come to
pass since the beginning of the world to this time—no, nor
ever will be.

22 And unless those days were shortened, there would no flesh
be  saved;  but  for  the  elect’s  sake,  those  days  will  be
shortened.

Revelation 16:2-21

2 And the first went, and poured out his bowl upon the earth;
and there came a noisome and grievous sore upon the men who
had the mark of the beast, and upon those who worshiped his
likeness.

3 And the second malak poured out his bowl upon the sea; and



it became as the blood of a dead man; and every living thing
died in the sea.

4 And the third malak poured out his bowl upon the rivers and
fountains of waters; and they became blood.

5 And I heard the malak of the waters say: You are righteous,
O Yahweh, Who is, and was, and will be, because You judge this
way.

6 For they have shed the blood of Saints and Prophets, so You
have given them blood to drink—such is their due.

7 And I heard another out of the altar say: Let this be so,
Father Yahweh Almighty, true and righteous are Your judgments.

8 And the fourth malak poured out his bowl upon the sun, and
power was given to him to scorch men with fire.

9 And men were scorched with great heat, and they blasphemed
the Name of Yahweh, Whose Law protects the righteous from
these plagues; and they did not repent and give Him glory.

10 And the fifth malak poured out his bowl upon the Throne of
the beast; and his kingdom became full of darkness; and they
gnawed their tongues because of pain,

11 And blasphemed Yahweh in heaven because of their pains and
their sores, and did not repent of their works.

12 And the sixth malak poured out his bowl upon the great
river Euphrates; and its water was dried up, so that the way
of the kings of the east might be prepared.

13 And I saw three unclean spirits, like frogs, come out of
the mouth of the dragon, and out of the mouth of the beast,
and out of the mouth of the false prophet—

14 For they are the spirits of demons who perform signs, who
go forth to the kings of the whole inhabited earth, to gather



them to the battle of that great day of Yahweh Almighty.

15 (Behold, I am coming as a thief.  Blessed is he who
watches, and keeps his garments, or he will walk naked, and
they will see his shame.)

16 And He gathered them together into a place called in the
Hebrew language: HarMegiddo; Armageddon.

17 And the seventh malak poured out his bowl into the air; and
there came a great voice out of the House of heaven, from the
Throne, saying: It is done.

18 And there were voices, and thunders, and lightnings; and
there was a great earthquake, such as was not since men were
upon the earth, so mighty an earthquake, and so great.

19 And it came to pass that the great city divided into three
parts, and the cities of the nations, fell. And great Babylon
came in remembrance before Yahweh, to give to her the cup of
the wine of the fierceness of His wrath.

20 And every island fled away, and the mountains were not
found.

21 And there fell upon men a great hail out of heaven, every
hailstone about the weight of a talent. And men blasphemed
Yahweh because of the plague of the hail; for exceedingly
great is the plague of it.

Revelation 17:7-9

7 And the Messenger said to me: Why are you astonished? I will
tell you the mystery of the woman, and of the beast that
carries her, which has the seven heads and ten horns.

8 The beast that you saw was, and is not, and will ascend out
of the bottomless pit, and go into perdition. And those who
dwell on the earth will wonder—whose names were not written in
The Book of Life from the foundation of the world—when they



see the beast that was, and is not, and yet is.

9 And here is the mind which has wisdom: The seven heads are
seven hills on which the woman sits.

 

Verses 7 and 9 show this religion sits on seven hills. That is
the Roman Catholic Church.

 

Her exposure to all the world is prophesied and coming to
pass.

II Thessalonians 2:1-12

1 Now we plead with you, brothers, concerning the coming of
our King, Yahshua Messiah, and our gathering together to Him,

2 That you not be soon shaken in mind, nor be troubled,
neither by spirit, nor by word, nor by letter as if from us,
as that the day of Yahweh is at hand.

3 Let no man deceive you by any means; for that day will not
come,  unless  there  comes  a  falling  away  first,  and  that
servant of sin is revealed: the son of perdition,

4 Who is an adversary, and exalts himself above all, declaring
himself a god (el), and he is to be worshiped; so that he, as
a God (el), sits in the temple of God (beth-el), showing
himself to be a God (el).

5 Do you not remember that when I was still with you, I told
you these things?

6 And now you know what is restraining him, so that he may be
revealed in his time.

7 For the mystery of iniquity is already working, but the One
restraining him will continue to restrain him, until he is



made to appear in the midst.

8 And then that lawless one will be revealed, whom Yahshua
will remove with the breath of His Mouth, and make powerless
with the appearance of His coming—

9 Whose coming is according to the energy of Satan, who works
with all power, and signs, and lying wonders,

10  And  with  all  deceivableness  of  sin  in  those  who  are
perishing, because they did not receive the love of the Truth,
that they might be saved.

11 And for this reason, Yahweh will allow strong delusions to
come upon them, that they would believe the deception,

12  In  order  that  all  those  may  be  judged  as  not  having
believed the truth, but as having delighted in sin.

 

Yahweh bless your understanding.

 

True Ahab,

 

Yisrayl Hawkins
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